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 St. John Evangelical Lutheran Church 

249th Annual Congregational Meeting 

February 11, 2018 

 Agenda  

  

I. Call of the 2017 Annual Meeting to Order  

II. Opening Litany (inside bulletin cover)  

III. Determination of Quorum  

IV. Review and Approval of 2016 Annual Meeting Minutes  

V. Pastor’s Report  

a. Report of the Current Statistics of the Congregation  

b. Recognition of Staff, Council Members, Committee Leaders, etc.  

VI. Council President’s Report  

VII. Council Committee and Task Force Reports  

a. Cemetery  

b. Christian Education 

1. Youth Groups’ News 

2. Children’s Ministries  

3. Adult Ministries 

c. Evangelism  

1. Communications 

2. Visual Arts Program 

d. Finance Reports  

1. Treasurer’s Report  

2. Finance Committee  

3. Investment Committee  

4. Audit Committee  

5. Youth Group Finance Report  

6. Nursery School Finance Report  

7. Cemetery Finance Report  

e. Mutual Ministry  

f. Property  

g. Social Ministry  

h. Stewardship  

i. Worship and Music  

1. Arts at St. John’s  

j. Nursery School 

k. Boy Scout Troop 98 

l. Visual Arts Program  

VIII.       Old Business 

a. Reminder to all that we have now a newly revised Constitution for St. John available in hard 

copies, if requested, and always online on our website. 

IX. New Business 

a. Seeking people to serve on the 250th Anniversary Committee. 

X. Announcements 

XI. Adjournment 
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IV. Minutes of the February 12, 2017 – 2016 Annual Meeting  

The Annual Meeting of the Congregation was called to order by Kathy Erdman- Council President at 

10:50am. 

 

All present participated in the reading of the Annual Congregational Meeting Opening Liturgy led by 

Phil VandeBerg 

 

Active confirmed member in attendance: 58 

 

Motion that the quorum was attained: Phil VandeBerg/Steve Speece. 

 

Written Reports were submitted and reviewed. Highlights/comments are shared below. 

 

Kathy Erdman offered thanks to everyone who chairs a committee. 

 

Secretary (Sue Lorenski-2016 Council Secretary) 

V Minutes from the 2016 Annual Meeting were reviewed by attendees 

Motion to accept the report as submitted made by Justin Kiefski/Rita Stock  

The motion carried. 

Pastor’s Report- submitted by Pastor Sarah, reviewed by Kathy Erdman due to Pastor Sarah being ill 

and absent. 

V Recognition of staff and their hard work, Thanks given to Larry Baker, Carrie Engel, Barry 

Stick and Vicki Ochocki. 

V Recognition of Council and Committee Chairpersons, Monika Bontempo thanked for her 

service as outgoing President. 

Motion to accept the Pastor’s report as submitted made by Larry Baker/Lisa Scalise 

The motion carried. 

Council President’s Report- submitted and given by Monika Bontempo 

V Offered thanks to all members for support and encouragement  

V Gave thanks for the blessing of Pastor Sarah being our new minister 

V Encouraged members to bring any comments or concerns to either Pastor Sarah or any Council 

member  

Cemetery Report- submitted and given by David Stoy 

V Thanked all committee members 

V Cited that we should remember our cemetery is a historical treasure 

V Noted cemetery has been recognized by the Montgomery County Historical Society 

V Thanked Linda Catherwood for developing a history of the cemetery which is now on our 

church website 

V Memorial Brick Program continues- consider purchasing a brick in memory of a loved one 

Christian Education/ Youth Group report submitted by Megan Kiefski, given by Justin Kiefski 

V Small youth Group currently but steady membership with a few new members 

V The next National Youth Gathering will be held in July 2018 in Houston, Texas, fund raising 

will take place during the upcoming months in preparation for this trip 

V Focus is on community service- participated in Helping Hands Day in the city 
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V Most recent event seeing the Christian Rock band Skillet 

V Pancake Breakfast Fundraiser will be held on Feb. 28th, 2017. 

Christian Education/Sunday School report submitted by Katie Meyers 

 

Christian Education/St. John Nursery School report submitted and given by Carrie Engel 

V Carrie noted that it has been a great year. Enrollment is completely full. Some students have left 

but just as quickly other have enrolled. 

V They have hired an extra assistant for the Pre-K and Youngen’s classes on Tues/Thurs 

V Ratio’s remain low 

V Program focuses on Moral and Christian standards ex: friendship as well as readiness for 

Kindergarten 

Christian Education/Adult Education report submitted by Pastor Sarah 

 

Evangelism Report- submitted and given by Kathy Erdman 

V Many successful events 

o Car show was a huge success, drew 70 cars and raised $2100 

o Flower Arranging Classes given by B.C Koch – raised $3000 towards the mortgage fund 

V Many events in the works for 2017, next event will be the Annual Chili Cook-Off on Saturday 

February 25th, at 6:30pm 

V Thanks given to everyone who has assisted in our various events, Evangelism organizes the 

events but cannot run them without the assistance of volunteers 

V Thanks to those who have agreed to be Greeters and Hospitality- this is an area that we need to 

have covered weekly. As new members come to St John we need to greet them and make them 

feel welcome and comfortable. It can be confusing and difficult to find things when you are new 

V New signage has been placed  

Communications Report- submitted by Katie Meyers and given by Phil VandeBerg 

V Discussed purpose is to keep people informed 

V Thanked Katie for doing a great job 

V Encouraged members to view the website and send any suggestions to Katie, and to like us on 

Facebook and Twitter, Use the website as a resource 

Finance Report- submitted by Jack Ruse/Dave Ochocki and given by Jon Ganser Asst. Treasurer 

V Informed congregation that Assistant Treasurer is a new role due to the fact the Treasurer is out 

of town frequently for long periods of time 

V Ended year with a greater balance than we started with 

V New Software gives a more detailed easy to understand report. 

V Stressed with extra donations to the Mortgage Fund it helps to pay down the principle and will 

reduce the balance that will need to be negotiated in March 2020 with Univest 

V John Scheffey asked how much was given to the Synod campaign- will have to get an answer 

for him 

V Benevolence giving was at $27,000 but was short of the amount we had pledged which was 

$28,000 
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Investment Committee Report--submitted by Charlie Sowers given by Jon Ganser 

V Reports given quarterly 

V We spent $20,000 more than we took in 

V Investment growth was string at $75,000 

V Large amount goes to administrative fees charged by Univest 

V Lisa Scalise asked what weekly current was. Explanation offered that weekly current is 

generally what comes in loose in the plate either cash or checks.  

Audit Committee Report written and submitted by Jon Ganser 

V Reviewed Youth Group Audit- very little activity this year, more will be seen next year in 

preparation for the National Youth Gathering in Houston in 2018 

V Reviewed Nursery School Audit-Yearly Income $226,000 spent $204,000 

V Shared that the Nursery School pays the church $19,000 for building usage 

V Reimburses the church for certain expenditures 

V Pay for new carpet installation and new playground fencing this year 

V Reviewed prior donations i.e. painting, security system, and bathrooms 

V No comments on Cemetery Finance 

V Mentioned that the church does their budget on a calendar year while the Nursery School does 

their budget on a Fiscal year. 

V The Audit Committee follows the Audit program put out by the Synod  

V Signed Certificate of Compliance has been submitted to the Synod 

Mutual Ministry Report- report submitted by and given by Maripat Brown 

V Committee started over 18 months ago when Pastor Bell was interim, in preparation to welcome 

Pastor Sarah. 

V Reviewed where we are currently with the congregation All non-exempt employees have job 

descriptions, also looked at wage and hour 

V Purpose of the committee is to support Pastor, the staff and the congregation 

V Thanked committee members for their thoughtfulness and dedication, and their commitment to 

our values 

Property Committee Report –report submitted and given by Jeff Brown 

V Stated that we are never at a lack for something to discuss to do on the property 

V Bulk of 2016 was spent on renovation of the 1810 house ( sextons House) 

V Thanks offered to Steve Speece for staying on top of contractors and estimates for the project 

V 1810 project came in $1300 under budget; thanks to Pastor’s advertising we were able to secure 

a tenant who attends seminary in Blue Bell. 

V Thanked those that took the  Troster Renovation on as a project for their time and talents 

V Recognized the scouts for the tremendous amount of assistance thy have provided with their 

various projects 

V Some 2017 projects that need attention include bell tower repairs and the Parsonage porch 

V Thanked all members of the committee for getting quotes, doing some of the work on their own 

and working with contractors 

Social Ministry--report submitted by and give by Monika Bontempo 

V Encouraged members to take the time to look at each or the organizations that the congregation 

has helped this past year 

V Made special mention of Laundry Love, Fortniters dinner and Seminary Food Bank 

V Asked for members to join or come up with an idea 

V Thanked members of the committee and the congregation for their ongoing support of these 

worthwhile causes 
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Stewardship- report submitted by Pastor Sarah and given by Barry Stock 

V Reminded attendees that Stewardship is a Year Long Process 

V Requested that others consider becoming  members of the Stewardship Committee 

V Kathy Erdman reviewed the importance of committing to the 2017 challenge and encouraged 

members to sign the board if they will commit to donating extra this year 

V Reminded that this was in addition to our original commitment 

V Funds will be used to meet the everyday needs of the congregation, and to assist in making 

repairs to the inside and outside of the church. 

Worship And Music Committee- report submitted by and given by Sue Lorenski 

V Thanked committee members for making decisions that relate to morning worship 

V Thanks given to Larry Baker for his amazing music program 

V Focus this year was on recruitment, training, and scheduling worship assistants.  

V Scheduling remains a problem- please use Sign up Genius if able but if not contact Vicki in the 

church office before Thursday afternoon, or speak to any W&M committee member. Sign-ups 

are important, not only does pastor need to know, visitors see blank spaces and that is not good 

V Larry Baker encouraged all to remember that Lent starts in 2 weeks with Ash Wednesday. He 

stated “worship life is rich during Lent, musicians and choirs work much harder.” We will then 

have soup suppers weekly starting at 6:30pm and the weekly Lenten service will start at 7:30pm 

V Several events will take place at St. John and throughout the Synod in recognition of the 500th 

Anniversary of the Reformation 

The Arts at St. John--report submitted and given by Larry Baker 

V Announced that we are half way thru our 16th season 

V Invited all to attend the Philadelphia Flute Quartet on Sunday February 26th, 2017 

V The Fall Patron Drive was the most successful one yet 

V Also secured a Foundation Grant 

V Soon preparations will begin for the 250th Anniversary of St. John Blue Bell 

Motion to accept and approve all committee reports as written was made by Mary Ellen 

Scheffey/Betty Jeanguenin. The motion carried. 

 

Old Business 

V Copy of the Constitution available for review-noting the previous changes from the Synod. 

Motion to approve the Constitution was made by Phil VandeBerg/Justin Kiefski.  

The motion carried. 

 

New Business 

V Larry Erdman presented Mike McConnell and Evan Speece as individuals interested and willing 

to serve on Council. Mike has extensive council experience and Evan currently serves on the 

Audit Committee. 

Motion to approve the election of Mike McConnell and Evan Speece was made by Liza   

Nordmeyer/Carol Weidler. The motion carried 

Announcements: Betty Jeanguenin reminded all that the Gertrude Hawk Easter Candy Sale starts today 

and runs thru March 12th. There being no further business the meeting was adjourned with the Lord’s 

Prayer at 11:55am. 

 

Respectfully Submitted by 

Monika Bontempo 

Council Secretary 
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V.  Pastor’s Report  

  

Statistics for the Congregation in 2017 as of 12/31/2017  

In 2017, we continued to update our membership records to the online database. At each table, you will 

find ONE COPY of a Membership Directory. Please take a moment and review your OWN information, 

making corrections as needed.  At the end of the meeting, the DRAFT directories will be gathered, and 

your correct information will be added to the database.  And, we will print a new membership directory 

this Spring.  Thank you for your help. 

  

Baptized Members: 396  

Additions to the Roll:   

  By Baptism: 4      

  By Transfer/Affirmation: 15 

Removed from the Roll:   

By Transfer:  7 

 By death: 5 

 Adjustments: 44    

 

Staff  

The Reverend Sarah Stobie, Pastor      Lawrence Baker, Director of Music  

Susan Flanagan, Office Assistant      Barry Stock, Facilities Coordinator  

Ann Brennan, Visual Arts Coordinator    Marcie Godby, Book Keeper  

Katie Myers, Website Manager/Sunday School Director  

Carrie Engel, Nursery School Director  

  

2017 Council Officers and Council Members 

Monika Bontempo (Secretary), Jeff Brown, Maripat Brown, Kathy Erdman (President), Carol Gorman, Sue 

Lorenski, Joy McCabe, Mike McConnell, Jack Ruse (Treasurer), Evan Speece, Pastor Sarah Stobie, Philip 

Vande Berg (Vice-President), and Carol Weidler. 

 

Caroline Frank, Lisa Scalise, and Beth Wood are our newest members to Council in 2018.  We give thanks to 

Jeff Brown, Joy McCabe and Carol Weidler for their years of service on Council. 

 

2017 Non-Council Leaders/Committee Chairpersons  

Katie Myers:    Sunday School Superintendent  

Betty Jeanguenin:   Candy Sale Coordinator  

Jon Ganser:   Audit (Chair)  

Dale Koch:   Financial Secretary  

Linda Maurer:   Counters Coordinator  

Charles Sowers:   Investment (Chair)  

Jessica Brunner:  Youth Group Advisor  

Megan & Justin Kiefski:  Youth Group Advisors  

Bob Trejo:   Scoutmaster, Troop 98 

Joan Linton:   Evangelism (Chair) 

Steve Taylor:   Social Ministry (Chair) 

David Stoy:   Cemetery (Chair) 

Larry Erdman:  Nominating Committee (Chair) 
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Reflections on 2017 – Pastor Sarah Stobie 

 

2017 was a year that flew by—just flew by—and I am still catching up!  I log my activities every day, 

and in reviewing the list for 2017, I noticed several things to share with you. 

 

Our church has gotten busier.  We have many activities all year long, and as a solo pastor, I am 

involved in almost all of them.  I am encouraged by the scope and variety of what we offer, and I am 

very excited about new ideas for 2018.  Our attendance held steady this year overall after a large jump 

in 2016. Our Christmas Eve services in 2017 were well attended, and I hope to see this trend continue 

at Easter. 

 

We improved greatly the ways we communicate.  I worked with our brochures, updated the Revelations 

(and then did again already in 2018!), created ads for Facebook, updated our yard sign almost weekly 

(thanks, Barry, for your diligence!), refreshed weekly announcements and weekly PowerPoint for the 

Great Room, and sent weekly eNews to our members and friends (again, reformatted in early 2018!).  

Our Evangelism Committee sent postcards to our neighbors about our holiday services, and planned 

lots of activities to appeal to all ages and stages. We have fun welcome bags for our visitors.  We use 

Social Media—Twitter, website, and Facebook—fully.  Its almost a full time position to keep up on the 

marketing of St. John to the community—I give thanks for Katie Myer and Phil Vande Berg for their 

efforts with the website and Twitter!  Together, we three keep things moving. 

 

We added new faces.  In 2017, we added a few new faces to our committees as well as the congregation 

membership.  Within our Council, Beth Wood and Lisa Scalise are new members to Council, and 

Caroline Frank comes to us with prior Council experience.  We also added two new staff members—

Susan Flanagan and Marcie Godby in the summer.  We also had an unpaid intern for three weeks this 

past summer, Caylyn Moglia, that showed me that 1) St. John is a perfect place for an intern to grow 

and become a person in ministry and 2) we have plenty of work here for an intern. 

 

My personal goal of more visits was improved! According to my records, my visits, counseling times, 

and meetings with members and non-members rose greatly—partly because more people were 

comfortable to see me and also because we made an effort to reach out to our members we had not seen 

in a while.  This is an area that always can improve, but I am grateful for the connections made. 

 

Our Council works HARD; our committees DO A TREMENDOUS AMOUNT OF WORK, and our staff 

is DEDICATED.  As I reviewed the log and the following reports, a lot of the work that was done is not 

adequately mentioned.  For example, the Car Show took hours of hard work from many people.  

Worship requires multiple hands every Sunday. Our events all are set up and cleaned up afterwards by 

volunteers and Barry.  VBS, even a 1 day event, requires a lot of planning, volunteers, and donations.  

Looking back, I am not sure how we got so much done with basically the same 40-50 people doing the 

tasks.  We need to lift up everyone today who has volunteered, served on a committee, represented 

others on Council, cleaned the kitchens, organized the archives, etc., etc.  And I challenge you—if you 

have not pitched in at St. John in 2017—come see me.  Together, we can think of a place, a space, or an 

event that you can assist with here at St. John.  We need you. 

 

We are ready to begin moving forward in a new, unique ways.  As I am in my third year at St. John, I 

believe we are ready to move forward and expand our ministries and outreach even more.  In 2018, I 
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will be taking time each Council Meeting reflecting on new church approaches and sharing information 

to assist us in creating a new vision/plan.  We also will begin to plan (in 2018) our 250th Anniversary 

Celebrations for 2019.  As we celebrate our 250th, we will need to do some visioning as a council and 

congregation regarding the future of St. John.   

 

As I shared last year, every month I give a report to the Council, and these reports are available in the 

three ring binder labeled “Council Minutes” on the table next to the Great Room elevator door.  And 

this reflection truly is a summary of it all.  In a way, I feel this does not do justice to our past year.  Nor 

does it thank everyone for all that they contributed to St. John in time, talent and treasures.  Please use 

the rest of the reports here to fill in the gaps. And know that you all are loved by God and appreciated 

by your fellow church family members. 

 

I am grateful to serve here at St. John Lutheran Church.  It was a good day when Linda Catherwood 

called me about this wonderful church.  I thank God daily for you all and this community.  May God 

continue to bless us as a church, bless us as a family, and bless us and our loved ones. 

 

Together in Christ, 

Pastor Sarah Stobie 

 

VI. Council President’s Report  

 

Thank you for allowing me to serve as your Church Council President. As I enter my second year as 

Council President, I was reflecting on how much I have learned about our church, our congregation and 

our place in the community. I've also gained an even greater appreciation of all those who help to keep 

our church running smoothly. Thank you to all of you, we could not do this without you! Leadership 

does not exist in a vacuum, as we know. It takes many hands to do God's work. It's not just Pastor 

Sarah, the council or the committees - it's the whole community of St. John - working as one - to keep 

us going, growing, and faithfully following our Lord. Thanks to each of you! 

 

2017 brought growth, changes, and challenges. We've seen new faces in both services and welcomed 

new members to our congregation. We've had changes in our staff. After many dedicated years of 

service from Dave Ochocki as our treasurer and Vicki Ochocki handling all sorts of office 

responsibilities, we said good luck but not good bye, and welcomed Marcie Godby (Finance Assistant) 

and Susan Flanagan (Church Office Assistant). We now have a full staff who are working well together 

and keeping us running smoothly. Pastor Sarah and I have begun working on our membership rolls and 

will continue that into 2018. This will help us have a handle on the make-up of St. John for the future. 

 

We continue to have great success with our Flower Arranging classes taught by Bongchun (B.C.) Koch. 

Classes are always full and there is much fun and laughter coming from Fellowship Hall all while 

raising money to go towards our Mortgage Fund. Thanks, B.C.!  Painting Classes continue with Ann 

Brennan and her loyal group of students. They are exhibiting amazing talent and we all enjoy admiring 

their art in the Great Room from time to time. Thanks, Ann!  We had our second successful Car Show 

in 2017. With the hard work of Dennis Brennan, his crew and our volunteers, we were able to raise 

even more money than in 2016 to go towards our Capital Fund. Thanks, Denny! We had a successful 

tour of the Rosenbach Museum & Library with Barbara Speece - thank you!  
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If you or someone you know has a connection to somewhere you think might be of interest to the 

congregation, let the Evangelism Committee know. We're always looking for ideas! I can't highlight all 

we did in 2017 but we appreciate the efforts of those who've organized events and activities for us 

including; Chili Cook-Off, Fort Nighters Dinner, Sunday School, Book Swap, Work Parties, VBS, 

Yoga, Quilt Sunday, Cookie Walk, Martin Luther's visit to St. John, the Arts at St. John, Blessing of the 

Animals and much more! 

 

Along with change and growth I mentioned challenges, and we've had our fair share of those. Jack 

Ruse, our Treasurer, Jeff Brown, Property Committee Chair & Barry Stock, Facilities Coordinator have 

handled whatever has come their way, successfully!  We know we have many "projects" on the horizon 

and it's good to know we've got a good team at the ready.  Thank you!  Members have stepped up and 

given in record amounts in 2017 and pledged for 2018 which has allowed us to put together a more 

accurate budget for 2018. We have a number of big projects that need to get done this year so, please, 

keep up your giving. It's much needed and most appreciated!!  Thank you! 

 

We have so much planned for the year ahead. We're trying to offer a variety of events and service 

activities to interest a large cross section of our congregation and community from bible studies, pub 

theology and arts and crafts to service projects and retreats. I hope you find plenty to get involved with. 

Grow, learn and share! 

 

I'm looking forward to a great 2018.  And 2018 leads us into 2019 - the 250th Anniversary of St. John 

Lutheran Church in Centre Square/Blue Bell, PA.  It will be here before we know it.  It's time to start 

putting together our Anniversary Committee. It will be a very exciting year for all of us at St. John and 

I'd like to ask you to consider getting involved from the ground floor. There will be lots of events and 

lots of opportunities to help out. Think it over and talk to Pastor Sarah or myself about helping out as 

well as any ideas you may have to make it a very special year! 

 

Remember, "there are a variety of gifts, but the same spirit, and there are a variety of services, but the 

same Lord; and there are a variety of activities, but it is the same God who activates all of them in 

everyone." 

 

God's peace be with all of us, 

Kathy Erdman 

 

  

VII. Committee & Ministry Reports 

  

Cemetery Committee  

The Cemetery Committee was quite active during the past year.  The Committee met three times in 

2017.  Work on a complete revision of the Committee's S.O.P.'s (standard operating procedures) was 

completed and was submitted to, and approved by, the Congregation Council.  A new Cemetery Deed 

form was also recommended to and adopted by Council.  In addition, a new set of Cemetery 

Regulations, drafted by the Committee, was approved by Council.  A copy of the Cemetery Regulations 

is to be provided to lot purchasers whenever cemetery lots are purchased.  The committee has 

determined that an appropriate memorial in recognition of the contributions of Bob Whittock toward 

the preservation of the cemetery and the history of St John be placed in the cemetery.  Several possible 

formats that this memorial may take are being studied. 
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 In 2017, several Boy Scout projects took place at St. John involving the cemetery.  Resetting 

headstones, landscaping and brush removal, and an effort to catalog the cemetery with pictures and 

documentation occurred.  More efforts are being planned in 2018.   

 

 Other activities pertaining to the cemetery included a historical tour of the cemetery conducted by 

committee member Wayne Huss during the Auto Show at St John last September.  During the year an 

additional brick was sold as part of the continuing Memorial Brick Program.  A report to the 

Congregation Council was made in response to their request to all church committees to review their 

respective committee procedures and membership. In conclusion, several members of the committee 

have been monitoring (by attending presentations) the progress of the proposal by the Hawthorn 

Retirement Group to develop the land adjacent to the church as a retirement community; the concern 

being the affect that the proposed development may have on water drainage in the cemetery. 

 

Respectfully submitted, David Stoy, Committee Chair 

 

Christian Education: High School Youth Group News  

The high school youth group currently has 4 active youth members and 3 adult leaders. All 7 are 

planning on attending the National ELCA Youth Gathering in Houston this coming June. This 

gathering will be a return trip for 6 of the 7, and we are looking forward to sharing the experience with 

our first timer and each other. The Gathering theme this year focuses on Grace, and therefore we have 

been investigating different beliefs about it.  

 

We are beginning our final fundraising push, so expect to see a pancake breakfast or two in the near 

future. It is the goal to keep the cost to individual families at a minimum and through the continued 

congregational support, that is possible. Thank you! 

 

Submitted by Megan Kiefski, Justin Kiefski and Jessica Brunner 

 

Our high school youth meet every Sunday during Sunday School in the Youth Room.  Any high school 

student may attend our group.   

 

Christian Education: Middle School Youth Group News 

Pastor Sarah and Pete Stobie began having middle school events in 2017 for our 6-8th grade students.  A 

few times were cancelled due to weather and schedules, but the group did have Movie Night, Bowling 

Night, and other fun as able.  We currently have 7 students in middle school. 

 

In 2018, 4 of our middle school students are also completing their second year of confirmation.  They 

will be confirmed this upcoming May 2018.   

 

Christian Education: Children’s Ministries News   

Sunday School Program  

The Sunday School Program has had a growing year and made some exciting changes.  After many 

years using the Spark curriculum program offered by Augsburg Fortress, we changed the PreK-6th 

grade classes to a new program.  Whirl (also by Augsburg) is a fun program with new bibles and 
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leaflets that follow the lectionary calendar.  Whirl includes a two cartoon videos that help set-up the 

weekly story with recurring carton.  It’s been a fun way to engage and has been a hit with the students.  

(Visit our website to view these fun videos for yourself: www.stjohnbluebell.org/sunday-school)  

 

Our Middle School/Confirmation class has also incorporated video and interactive presentations into 

their weekly class.  Pastor Sarah joins the class twice monthly to teach confirmation.   

 

We opened the Sunday School program with all students coming together to create decorated canvas 

“church bags”.  In December, Barb Welther opened each week of Advent by reading a story and 

leading the group through an activity.  We decorated cards that were delivered to residents at the VA 

Coatesville nursing home and hospice units, as well as discussing our family traditions with cookies 

and ornaments.   Pastor Sarah will also be leading a small group through preparation for their first Holy 

Communion. 

 

We have 29 active students this year, which is an increase of five new students from the 2016-2017 

year.  We welcomed three new families to the program.  Our average weekly attendance is 18 students. 

 

We continued the class age/grade groupings with a few changes to help better align the groups.   

 

PreK group: 3 students 

Taught by Patti Whitcomb. 

K thru 2nd grade group: 6 students 

Currently taught by Beth Wood.   

3rd thru 6th grade group: 9 students 

Taught by Melanie Mitchell.   

Middle School group: 5 students 

Taught by Pete Stobie.   

High School group: 4 students 

Co-taught by Megan & Justin Kiefski, Jessica Brunner. 

 

Submitted by Katie Myers 

 

Sunday School administration: Katie Myers, director; Jacqui DiDomenico, general administration; 

Vickie McAllister, support. Teachers: Patti Whitcomb, Beth Wood, Melanie Mitchell, Pete Stobie, 

Pastor Sarah Stobie, Megan and Justin Kiefski, Jessica Brunner 

 

Vacation Bible School   

In 2017, we held a one day VBS program called “Camp Out/S’mores with Jesus.”  Our students had a 

great morning of VBS followed by a lunch to share (like a picnic) with fellow students and families.  In 

all, we had 24 children registered and 19 attend the event in August. 

 

Many hands were given to make our VBS a success.  We give thanks for the donations, decorations and 

leaders who made our VBS so special and fun this year!  Pictures were posted online to our Facebook 

page in case you missed it. 

http://www.stjohnbluebell.org/sunday-school
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Christian Education: Adult Ministries 

Our Adult programs continued to grow and change to meet the needs of our members and community.  

Pastor’s Morning Bible study time has been very well-attended and even continued in the summer 

months.  Our study group have walked through many books of the Bible together, including a whole 

summer in Acts.  We meet almost every week on Tuesdays at 10:30 a.m.  

  

In 2017, we added an Adult Bible Study on Sunday mornings at 9:15 a.m.  Led by Andrea Greyson, the 

group began walking through a variety of stories in the Bible and this past Fall began a study called 

The Records of the Life of Jesus.  This study reviews the stories of Jesus while studying the synoptic 

gospels.  It is a great study to attend and requires no previous studying; all knowledge levels are 

welcome.   

 

Pub Theology is a fellowship group for our younger adults in the congregation who meet at a local pub 

for drinks, dinner and discussion.  We discuss faith in context, current topics, and faith issues as they 

relate to how we live our Christian calling daily.  This has been a great group and has assisted our 

younger members in meeting others within the church. We typically meet on the second Tuesday night 

of the month.  

 

Not to be left out, we began a monthly group for our Baby Boomers and Older in 2017 and have plans 

in 2018.  This group was called Boomers at the Bar, but in 2018, we shifted the name to Thirsty 

Theology.  We also are meeting for drinks and dinner at Cantina Feliz.  Pastor Sarah is looking for a 

coordinator to assist with topic ideas—if you are interested in that, please let her know. 

  

In 2017, we began Luther 101, which was a once a month Adult Education opportunity to learn about 

our Lutheran heritage and theology as we led up to the 500th anniversary of the Protestant Reformation. 

We concluded this special evening series in 2017 with the celebration of the Reformation in October. 

 

Pastor Sarah led a Women’s Retreat this past summer for our ladies, and it is clear that our Women’s 

Ministries is an area that we could and should expand.  Under Betty Jeanguenin’s leadership and 

coordination, we also shared in a few lovely meals together in 2017.  Watch our communication tools 

for more opportunities, and if you have an idea and are willing to assist in its creation—please speak 

with Pastor Sarah soon. 

 

Linda Carpenter also began the St. John Book Club, which meets monthly at the church and is open to 

the public.  This group reads one book a month and then has lively discussions about it.  At each 

meeting, the next book is selected.  All are welcome to attend this group.  If you have questions, please 

let Linda Carpenter know. 

 

Pastor Sarah has been asked about a Men’s Group this past year, and is seeking a male person to lead a 

bible study monthly over breakfast.  She is happy to assist and even begin the group if there is an 

interest.  Please let her know.   
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Evangelism Committee  

The Evangelism Committee has been meeting regularly throughout the year to ensure that a variety of 

activities for fun, fellowship and opportunities for the community to be welcomed onto our campus are 

offered on a regular basis. 

 

Throughout 2017, some of our special events included: 

- Chili Cook-off was held February 28 with about 40 people attending. The voting system was changed 

this year and seemed to work better. In the future the name will be changed to Chili n More so that 

people who are not Chili fans will not hesitate to attend the event. 

-On April 30, a St. John group toured the Rosenbach with our own Barbara Speece guiding us through 

the very interesting rooms. Barbara is a docent at the Rosenbach and shared her extensive knowledge of 

the unrivaled literature collections and furnishings. 

-Hosted the Center Square Fire Company annual Easter Egg Hunt 

-Second Annual Car Show was held September 9. One of the major changes was to hold the show on a 

Saturday instead of Friday evening. Also new this year, Wayne Huss, dressed in full Civil War 

woolens, guided a tour through our cemetery during the car show and Katie Myers orchestrated a kids' 

activity center. Once again, the show was well attended and brought in many members of the 

community to our campus as well as a nice profit. Many thanks to Denny Brennan and his group for all 

their work. 

- To commemorate the 500th anniversary of the Reformation, Luther 500 was held October 21. This 

was a presentation about Martin Luther and the Reformation followed by a pot luck supper. 

- Unfortunately, two of our planned events did not garner the hoped for responses. Two book swaps 

were held (January and May 2017) that were attended by only a handful of people and an attempt was 

made to set up a group trip to see the Allentown Ironpigs play a baseball game. We found that it was 

difficult to get people to commit to the event as far in advance as required for the Ironpigs group 

packages. 

 

Our on-going events include: 

- Yoga is held every Thursday at 2:00 pm 

- Yarn Crafters is held the third Wednesday of each month at 7:30 pm. A day time was tried also but 

did not have the attendance to warrant its continuation 

- Pub theology is held 2nd Tuesday of each month for the 25-50 age group 

- Boomers at the bar is the third Monday of each month 

- A new book club is held the fourth Wednesday of the month 

- BC Koch has provided flower arranging classes the fourth Tuesday of the month during the last 

quarter of the year and we are looking to start up again as we get closer to Easter. BC has continued to 

share her expertise with us and also provide financial support donating all proceeds. 

 

Our biggest "behind the scenes" activity is the mailings that we have done prior to Easter 2017 and 

Christmas 2017. We have targeted the same four mailing zones in the 19422 zip code both times and 

sent colorful, eye catching postal cards with information about our services for the upcoming holidays. 

We know these holiday services have had greater attendance, but it is difficult to obtain specific data 

because many of our visitors do not sign the "red book" or indicate what drew them to St. John. We will 

continue to reach out and welcome our community in new ways. 



14 

 

Many new activities are currently being planned for 2018 so please always check the calendars and join 

the fun and fellowship!  Submitted by Joan Linton, Chair 

 

Committee members:   Monika Bontempo, Kathy Erdman, Joan Linton (chair), Linda Maurer, Katie 

Myers, Pastor Sarah Stobie, Carol Weidler 

  

Evangelism Committee: Communication Report 

 

Evangelism Committee: Visual Arts Program 

The visual arts program at St John Lutheran Church is alive and well.  Pastor Sarah made a brochure 

about our program which is available around the church.  Please pass it on to your friends. 

 

The winter session is in full swing with 50 students attending one of four classes that take place at St 

John in the multi-purpose room downstairs. This semester’s theme is titled “Everything You Thought 

You Knew About Color”.  Recently added to the class offerings is an evening “Paint Along” with a 

YES you can attitude.  This class is a 2 hour paint by number where students complete a painting while 

learning techniques and enjoying fellowship.  Class is designed to both promote Visual Arts Program 

and provide extra income for church.  Hope is that it will be well received, and I will be able to offer it 

4 times a year featuring different subjects and mediums.  

 

Submitted by Ann Brennan, Visual Arts Coordinator 

 

  

Finance Reports: Treasurer’s Report 

 

2017 in Review 

Funds Received: 

Overall Giving was up significantly for 2017.  

- Congregational giving for the Current Fund increased by 9.5% over 2016. Giving from weekly 

envelopes was up 7.3% and non-weekly envelopes were up 46%. The total increase from all 

sources was $17,284. 

- The Congregation achieved 83% of the 2017 Stewardship goal 

- However, Benevolence Offerings fell by 6.3% in 2017 resulting in a $1,783 reduction in 

contributions to the Synod. 

- Giving to the Mortgage Fund was again up this year, 30% over the budget target. In addition, 

another $1,820 was received from fundraising. This allowed us to pay our normal mortgage 

payments, plus $4,000 in additional mortgage principal reduction. 

- Fundraising from the Easter Candy Sale and the Car Show raised $6,135. The funds were 

contributed to the capital expense fund. 

 

Drawdowns from the Endowment Fund were reduced this year. Increased congregational giving 

allowed St. John to start to reduce the amount we draw from the Endowment to fund church operations.  

- In 2017 we reduced the drawdown to cover current expenses from $67,000 to $60,000 a $7,000 

reduction.  
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- We drew down $11,500 from the endowment for Capital Expenses. However, due to a wave of 

unexpected major property repairs we also needed to allocate $9,600 from the 1810 house rent, 

$1,955 from room rentals and $6,135 in fundraising for a total of  $17,690 in additional funding 

to make these repairs. A total of $29,190 ended up being allocated to Capital Expenses in 2017. 

- This year the Endowment received a wonderful gift from the Estate of Dorothy Robinson, a 

long time member. A contribution of $29,205 to the Endowment Fund was received in the 

fourth quarter. 

 

Funds Spent:   

Overall we had a $4,160 surplus in the Current Fund at the end of 2017. 

 

Pastoral Care was in line with the budget. Expenses were up over 2016 by $2,800. Two thirds of the 

increase was in health insurance. The remainder was a salary increase. 

 

Worship and Music was over budget by $700. Increases in organ maintenance, sheet music and lead 

singers were the major items exceeding the budget.  

 

Parish Administration was net $3,800 over 2017 budget. The largest contributing item to the increase 

was the addition of a part time paid bookkeeper to replace Dave Ochocki. 

- Increases in office supply and phone system expense also added to this increase over budget. 

 

Building Services for 2017 was on budget. However expenses compared to 2016 have increased: 

- In 2017 we hired a cleaning service and reduced the workload and reorganized the 

responsibilities of our Facilities Coordinator. This resulted in better operations but a $2,000 net 

increase cost over 2016. 

- Maintenance and maintenance services increased by $3000. 

- HVAC Maintenance was up due to increases in servicing and maintenance to these systems. 

- Water ($300) and Sewer fees ($600) increased due to using the 1810 House as a rental. This is 

offset by rental income. 

- We continued to see savings in natural gas cost with a year over year savings of $400.  

 

Christian Education  

- Most programs were under budget in 2017 and less than 2016 due to our current lower youth 

population in the 7 to 18 year age range.  

 

Conclusion 

Our older buildings and HVAC systems have had a major impact on our expenses this year. Some 

repairs were normal; some repairs were deferred items that needed to be done. We also increased 

routine servicing to our HVAC systems to reduce costly emergency repairs.  

 

2017 was equally a tough year for major capital expenses. We had a costly sewage blockage that 

required digging up and replacing a section of pipe and the removal of a tree and roots that caused the 

problem. Several other trees were removed due to danger to people or property. It was necessary to 

block where bats were getting into the church attic and clean up piles of bat guano so we could safely 

service some of our HVAC systems. Hopefully that will be a one-time expense. We needed a roofing 

replacement for a section of the church/school building. We had major HVAC repairs done. We 

replaced four windows in the church office area that could not be repaired. Finally, in the fall we had to 
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replace and re-grade a section of cracked sidewalk that was allowing rainwater to seep into the 

Fellowship hall. In total, we had to spend $28,783 for Capital Expense projects in 2017. Fortunately we 

were able to find enough additional sources of revenue that we were able to limit our draw on the 

endowment to $11,500 for Capital Expenses.  

 

Hopefully 2018 will see a drop in our building repair costs.  

 

CURRENT FUND 2015 – 2017 

The following page shows both the revenues and expenses of the Current Fund from 2015 through 

2017. A key feature is a new format that clearly shows our three sources of revenue that are used to 

pay St John’s operating expenses: Congregational Giving; Third Party Income; and funds drawn from 

the St. John Endowment. Both the amount of revenue and the percentage of total revenue are shown 

for our three sources of revenue.  

 

The key to maintaining and improving St John’s financial health is reducing the amount of funds we 

draw from the endowment. In 2017 we were able to reduce our draw on endowment funds over the 

prior year by $7,000 to a draw of  $60,000. In 2018 our target is to reduce the drawdown to $45,000. 

 

Finance Committee Report  

  

- Developed the 2018 budget based on St. John’s new financial database / bookkeeping software.  

 
- Revised the format for reporting financial information for year end 2017 and2018 

 

- Worked with the Investment Committee to develop a new format for reporting the investment 

performance and distributions from the Endowment in 2018. 

 

Jack Ruse, Treasurer  

  

Finance Committee:  

Charlie Sowers    John Scheffey   Paul Linton  

Jon Ganser      Evan Speece   Pastor Sarah Stobie  
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Investment Committee Report  
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Audit Committee Report  

  

The Audit Committee completed the audit reports for all Church and Nursery School accounts and 

records for their years ending in 2016.  

  

The audit of the Church’s calendar year ended December 31, 2016.  Accounts and records included the 

following:  

  

1. Church’s records and two bank accounts  

2. The Endowment Fund account  

3. Concert Series bank account and records  

4. Youth Group bank account and records  

  

The audit of the Nursery Schools fiscal year ended June 30, 2016.  Accounts and records included both 

operating bank accounts.  

  

The Committee performed the procedures and testing called for in the audit program recommended by 

the Bishop.  In doing so, the Committee reviewed the procedures governing the financial reporting and 

operations process, and found the balances presented to be correct, procedures proper, and records 

properly kept, except as noted below.  

  

Church audit issues:  

1. A Fixed Asset Register must be established.  Council concurs.  This issue has been a work in 

progress for several years.   

2. Year 2016 was a second year audit for Youth Group Account.  Authorized check signers were 

changed as requested last year.   

  

Nursery School audit issues:  

1. Annual Budgets are now approved by the Nursery School Board.  Minutes are also kept of the 

meetings.  But, the budget the Board prepared for audit year was inadequate and incomplete.  

Work with the Nursery School will continue to improve their reporting. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

  

Jon Ganser, Chair    Jack Ruse    Evan Speece   Ron Nordmeyer  
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Youth Group Finance Report  
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Nursery School Finance Report  
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Cemetery Finance Report  

This report will be presented to the Council in March and will be added to the Annual Report as an 

addendum.  It will be available to the congregation after Council’s approval in March.       
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Mutual Ministry Committee  

 

Mutual Ministry Committee Responsibilities:  

Å Provide support for our Pastor and Congregation in the management and support of our 

employees.  

Å Offer employees a liaison to facilitate communication with Pastor and the Congregation.  

Å Establish employee job expectations with regards to our beliefs, values and the needs of our 

Pastor and Congregation.   

Å Maintain compliance with employment laws.   

  

2017 Significant Accomplishments:  

Å Non-exempt employee hours adjusted to bring them in line with the needs of Pastor and the 

Congregation. 

Å Custodian responsibilities were outsourced to a commercial cleaning company 

Å Accepted resignation of our Office Assistant 

Å New Position: Facilities Coordinator was created 

Å New Hire:  Office Assistant – Susan Flanagan 

Å New Hire: Bookkeeper – Marcie Godby 

Å Staff Meetings: Initiated by Pastor  

 

 

Projects to be Completed in 2018:  

¶ Employee Handbook to be approved and rolled Q1. 

¶ Employee Performance Feedback: Annual beginning in 2018.  

Mutual Ministry Committee Members: Maripat Brown (Chair), Monika Bontempo, Linda Catherwood, 

Joan Linton, Carol Weidler, Terry Welford, and Pastor Sarah Stobie  

Many thanks to the members of this committee for their dedication and commitment to St. John.  
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Property Committee  

Property Committee Responsibilities: 

The Property Committee shall provide for the maintenance and protection of all property of the 

congregation and shall see that the same is kept in good repair and adequately insured (By-Laws). 

 

Property Committee Budget and Expense Management: 

The Property Committee has the budget authority and monitoring responsibilities for the church capital 

budget, which includes an expense allocation yearly from the building endowment and the 1810 House. 

 

2017 Significant Accomplishments: 

ü An HVAC heating maintenance agreement was agreed upon with Oliver Mechanical and all 

furnaces were cleaned. 

ü The church entered into a cleaning contract with Jan-Pro Cleaning to conduct a weekly cleaning 

of the building. 

ü The bathroom toilet(s) overflow issues were resolved by Roto Rooter. 

ü New walk off mats were purchased for the entrances. 

ü The Committee obtained estimates to remodel the Parsonage porch which is in need of repair. 

ü New mailboxes were installed so there is a box for all three of our addresses. 

ü The attic bat guano was cleaned by Ehrlich 

ü Monster Tree Service completed miscellaneous tree removal and/or trimming on the property 

throughout the year. 

ü A leak caused by cracked cement at office entrance necessitated the replacement of the cement 

at that entrance. 

ü Miscellaneous roof repair was completed in the Fall. 

ü Annual gutter cleaning was completed in the Fall. 

ü The basement stairs in the Parsonage and the 1810 House were repaired. 

Projects to be Completed in 2018: 

o Bell Tower (Cupola) replacement 

o New tables for the FH 

o Replace the FH exterior doors 

o Repair the Parsonage porch 

o Troster Room A/C repair or replacement 

o Frozen pipes in the Parsonage (to be handled when the porch work is done) 

o New key system for the building 

o Correct the hot water issue in the FH kitchen 

o Heat in the bathrooms 

Property Committee Members: 

Pastor Sarah, Jeff Brown (Chair), Barry Stock, Guy Gilpin, Mike DeDomenico, Bart Gorman, Ron 

Nordmeyer, Ed Lorenski and Jack Ruse. Thank you to the members for their efforts and dedication in 

maintaining our church property. 
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Social Ministry Committee  

The Social Ministry Committee was very active this past year. I would like to share with you a little 

history of each of the organizations that we supported during 2017. Our donations totaled $9,500 for 

the year. 

 

Being Beautiful Foundation - Located in Ambler, Pa. the Being Beautiful Foundation is a non-profit 

501c3 advocacy organization dedicated to improving the lives and outcomes of youth in foster care. 

Their programs provide food, clothing, therapeutic services and housing for up to 6 children per 

household.  Their housing model combines the program benefits of larger congregate care along with 

the personal love, care and attention of traditional residential home living. The goal is to provide 

interim or long term housing and care for these youth until they can either successfully re-unite with 

their biological parents or receive permanent placement with a loving adoptive family. 

Brain Tumor Society of America - The National Brain Tumor Society is dedicated to advancing 

strategic research and public policy to improve the availability of new and better treatment for those 

stricken with brain tumors. 

Cecil & Grace Bean Norristown Soup Kitchen - The Grace and Cecil Bean Soup Kitchen is housed at 

St. John’s Episcopal Church on Airy Street in Norristown.   The soup kitchen serves over 600 warm 

meals on a weekly basis.  Grace Bean, 93 and Cecil Bean, 86, continue to run the soup kitchen and 

have been serving the hungry of Norristown for over thirty years.  

ELCA Good Gifts Program -  Marked with the cross of Christ forever, we are claimed, gathered and 

sent for the sake of the world. This is the mission statement of the ELCA. As members of the ELCA, 

we believe that we are freed in Christ to serve and love our neighbor. With our hands, we do God’s 

work of restoring and reconciling communities in Jesus’ name throughout the world. A family farm 

was purchased with our donation. 

Fortniters - We hosted a dinner for close to 50 members of this organization. The Fortniters Club has a 

two-fold mission: 1) to help mental health consumers overcome isolation and 2) to educate the 

community on mental illness by offering opportunities for service to and relationship building with 

mental health consumers. 

Gift of Life Family House - Enhances the lives of transplant patients and their families by addressing 

essential needs while serving as a “home away from home” by providing temporary, affordable lodging 

and supportive services to those who travel to Philadelphia for transplanted related care. 

GOD’s Work Our Hands - “God’s work, our hands: Sunday is an opportunity to celebrate who we are 

as the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America - one church, freed in Christ to serve and love our 

neighbor. 

Lutheran Immigration and Refugee Service ( LIRS) - Lutheran Immigration and Refugee Service 

(LIRS) draws from the deep well of our Lutheran theological understanding, our cherished Lutheran 

heritage, our commitment to humanitarian relief and our identity as people with immigrant roots as we 

put faith into action in solidarity with migrants and refugees. LIRS works with migrants and refugees, 

U.S. Lutherans, and many partners in service and justice to accomplish its mission. Refugees are 

resettled through a network of 28 local organizations in 26 states, most of which are Lutheran social 

ministry organizations. 

Lutheran Racial Justice - We believe that Christ’s church is for all people. God calls each of us by 

name, and it is not our job to sort, divide, categorize or exclude. But as “saints and sinners,” we know 
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and experience God’s work of healing and restoring as well as the persistent human pain and injustices 

of racism in the world. This is where God has put us, in the thick of life, where we participate in what 

God is doing by insisting on justice and upholding human dignity for the inclusion of all people in the 

life of the church and society. 

Lutheran World Disaster Relief - Lutheran Disaster Response brings God’s hope, healing and renewal 

to people whose lives have been disrupted by disasters in the United States and around the world. When 

the dust settles and the headlines change, Lutheran Relief stays to provide ongoing assistance to those 

in need.  St John’s also sent money in specifically towards the damage caused by Hurricane Harvey. 

Mercy Ships - is a global charity that has operated a fleet of hospital ships in developing nations , 

brining hope and healing to the world’s poor for over thirty eight years. Mercy Ships uses hospital ships 

to transform individuals and serve nations, one at a time. A ship is the most efficient platform to deliver 

a state of the art hospital to regions where clean water, electricity, medical facilities and personnel is 

limited or nonexistent. Because more than 50% of the world’s population lives within 100 miles of the 

coast, they can reach more people that need care.  

Mural Arts Program - For 30 years, The Mural Arts Program has united artists and communities 

through a collaborative process, rooted in the traditions of mural-making, to create art that transforms 

public spaces and individual lives. Mural Arts engages communities in 50–100 public art projects each 

year, and maintains its growing collection through a restoration initiative. Core Mural Arts programs 

such as Art Education, Restorative Justice, and Porch Light yield unique, project-based learning 

opportunities for thousands of youth and adults. 

Music in Motion - Music in Motion is the newest program under Hearts in Motion that is dedicated to 

bringing the power of music to the people of Guatemala by providing instruments and music lessons. 

The mission of Music in Motion is to see lives changed through music and all the good it provides the 

human spirit. Music has the ability to heal us. Not only does music provide spiritual and emotional 

nourishment, learning how to play an instrument teaches us life skills such as determination, focus, 

hard work and discipline. The confidence each child gains from this program is priceless; giving them 

the ability to face the world and its challenges with new found inner determination and strength to 

succeed. We sponsor a young boy named Wilber Vazquez, who is studying the guitar. 

Pastor Stephen Deal - Our congregation supports Pastor Deal and his family as he serves as a 

Missionary in Costa Rica. Pastor Stephen Deal assists the ELCA in its accompaniment of churches 

throughout Central America. Martha Giron, Steve's wife, helps the Costa Rican Lutheran Church train 

women in arts and crafts and sewing so they can generate income for their families. 

 

RedRover -  RedRover helps animals rescued from disasters or neglect, domestic violence victims 

seeking safety with their pets, and animals with life-threatening illnesses. 

Rubye’s Kids - The mission of Rubye's Kids, Inc. is to empower children in need.  Their vision is to 

provide a variety of enriching experiences for needy children in the Philadelphia metropolitan area so 

that they have an opportunity to grow into self-assured, benevolent adults who give back to the 

communities they encounter in their personal and professional lives. They do this thru their annual 

Rubye's Kids Holiday Party, by providing essential school supplies to all of the inner city elementary 

schools with needy children, by providing every child living in a homeless shelter with a sturdy 

backpack filled with school supplies through their Backpack Project, and by their Parting Gifts project 

for children finally transitioning out of the shelter system, giving them items they can use in their new 

homes. 

http://www.ilcocr.org/home.php
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Ryan Weidler Memorial Golf Tournament - Benefits Sudden Arrhythmia Death Syndromes (SADS) 

and Heart Walk at CHOP. Both work to save the lives and support the families of young people with 

heart rhythm disorders. Besides doing research & working toward earlier detection of heart arrhythmias 

they work to get defibrillators & persons trained to use them in school halls, gyms, practice fields as 

well as churches, airports, & other public gathering places. 

 

SPOHNC - Support for People with Oral and Head and Neck Cancer (SPOHNC) is a nonprofit 

organization dedicated to raising awareness and meeting the needs of oral and head and neck cancer 

patients through resources and publications. SPOHNC is involved in the development of programs of 

support. It has an enormous positive impact on meeting the psychosocial needs of patients as well as 

preserving, restoring and promoting physical and emotional health. 

Sebastian Riding Associates - Located in Collegeville, since 1975, they have been offering equine 

assisted therapy programs for children and adults living with a variety of physical, mental health and 

intellectual disabilities. The focus of their program is a safe, fun and healthy approach to growth and 

rehabilitation through equine activities and riding. 

The Lutheran Theological Seminary at Philadelphia Food Pantry - Did you know that the majority of 

seminary students were on food stamps last year and the food bank helped to sustain them?  St. John’s 

was one of the few churches who agreed to commit to providing them with food and they have been 

extremely grateful. Our food is still needed, and collections will continue in 2018. 

 

We are blessed to be able to support the various programs in the world and the community, and our 

members of St. John’s. We thank the congregation for their continued support and involvement as we 

seek to help others locally, nationally and globally. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, Steve Taylor - chair 

 

Members: Betty Jeanguenin,  Katie Myers, Rita Stock, Cheryl Quinty, Carol Weidler, Kathy Erdman, 

Monika Bontempo, Pastor Sarah 

 

  

Stewardship Committee   

The members of the Stewardship Committee are Pastor Sarah Stobie, Lisa Scalise, Jack Ruse, Barry 

Stock, Larry Erdman and Michael McConnell. We also give thanks to Dale Koch for his time on the 

committee as Financial Secretary. 

 

The committee meet several times in the spring and summer to decide on a Giving Program to 

implement in the fall. Several plans were discussed, and it was decided to go with the Fearless 

Generosity program.  Fearless Generosity is based on Ephesians 3:20-21 and explores how God has 

blessed us more abundantly than we can imagine.  

 

The campaign included the following steps: 

 

Sending a Stewardship Campaign letter to all members of the church. A special commitment card was 

also included with the letter. 

 

A special Revelations newsletter in November focusing on stewardship. 
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Having temple talks during November Sunday services to discuss the financial challenges facing St 

John's and why St. John's makes a difference and deserves our support. A special thank you to Jack 

Ruse and Larry Erdman for doing the talks. 

 

The results of the campaign to this point are encouraging. We have received over 60 commitment cards 

from a total of 113 giving households. In past years the number cards were 35-45. Please refer to the 

Treasurer’s Report for follow up to our 2017 Challenge that we had.   

 

Thank you for your continued support and generosity to the mission and ministries of St. John's. 

 

Submitted by Michael McConnell, Chair and Liaison for Council 

       

Worship & Music Committee  

The Worship and Music Committee is an active committee at the heart of the worship services. It is 

charged with the oversight and maintenance of the worship life of the congregation. It is the 

committee’s duty to assist the Pastor so that the services are conducted regularly and in accordance with 

the Lutheran liturgy.  

 

The committee is responsible for ensuring that worship runs smoothly and that all supporting duties are 

carried out in keeping with the beliefs and principles of the Lutheran Church.  The committee 

supervises the organization and promotion of choirs and is responsible for the care of musical 

instruments and choir vestments.  

 

The committee also oversees the recruitment, training and scheduling of the various worship assistants. 

If you are interested in serving as a worship assistant (i.e., Assisting Minister, Communion Assistant, 

Usher, Lector, Greeter, Hospitality provider) please see Pastor Sarah or any of the Worship & Music 

Committee members listed below to learn about the role and/or schedule a training class.   

 

We are also looking for Altar Guild members – volunteers who prepare the table for communion each 

Sunday, ensuring that the paraments are appropriate according to the liturgical calendar and that the 

linens are clean and pressed.  Please see Cheryl Posen or Sue Lorenski if you would like more 

information about serving in this way. 

 

 

Committee Members 

Lawrence Baker, ex officio, Director of Music, committee convener 

Linda Carpenter 

Bongchun Koch 

Sue Lorenski, committee chair and Council representative, Altar Guild co-coordinator 

Cheryl Posen, Altar Guild co-coordinator, concert receptions, seasonal floral tributes 

Barbara Speece 

Pastor Stobie, ex officio, committee convener 

Barbara Tornetta 

Patti Whitcomb, flower delivery, concert receptions 
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The Arts at St. John’s Program  

  

The mission of The Arts at St. John’s is to offer high quality classical and sacred music programs for the 

congregation of St. John while reaching out to the community at large.   

 

 

2017 Programs 

 

March 12                 Philadelphia Flute Quartet 

May 7                      The Earth is Risen, St John Festival Choir & Chamber Orchestra 

October 1                Woodwind Quintet Concert 

October 29         Reformation Vespers, Choirs of St John and St Paul, Ardmore 

 

Financial Report 

Balance January 1, 2017      Univest Checking # ****0546               $7,292.43 

 

    Income 

 Patron contributions              $15,415.00 

 Foundation grant       2,000.00    

            St. Paul Lutheran Church, Ardmore     1,000.00   

 Cash offerings        2,167.00       

 Total               $20,582.00 

    

     Expenses 

  Performances                 $19,250.00     

  Miscellaneous             424.06    

  Total                $19,674.06 

 

 

Balance December 31, 2017                $8,200.37 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Lawrence Baker     Dave Ochocki  

Director      Bookkeeper 
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St. John’s Nursery School  

 

Registration for the 2017-2018 school year began in early January 2017 for current families.  We 

opened registration to the general public in mid-January.   

Enrollment is as follows: 

  Youngn’s  10 children on Tuesday/Thursday 

    9 children on Wednesday/Friday 

  Full enrollment is 12 on each day 

 Middies  30 children 

  Full enrollment is 30 

 PreK   38 children 

  Full enrollment is 30 

 

We had to shuffle some staff around to different classrooms to keep our low teacher/student ratios.  Our 

Assistant Teacher, Mrs. Haley, became a lead teacher for a class of 8 in PreK. Mrs. Gates, a PreK 

assistant moved to Middies, Mrs. Malloy, a Young’s assistant, moved to PreK as the Youngn’s 

numbers were low.  We also hired a floating assistant, Mrs. Denise Schwanholt.  Denise is a parent of 

former St. John’s Nursery School students.  Denise has helped in all classrooms, assists and monitors 

students in the hallways and restrooms, covers lunch, as well as helping to clean, organize and decorate 

the hall and classrooms.  She has been an excellent addition to our staff, quick to assist and manage no 

matter what the task.  We have also added Mrs. Jennifer Keller and Mrs. Eileen Ruegg to our staff as 

substitutes. 

Our teaching staff is as follows: 

Youngn’s  Mrs. Barbara Wieland - lead 

   Mrs. Karen Delaney - assistant 

   Mrs. Liz Rosti - assistant Tuesday/Thursday(also Creative Crew) 

   Mrs. Margaret Malloy - assistant Tuesday/Thursday 

Middies   Mrs. Donna Dickson - lead  

   Mrs. Kathy Roman - assistant  

   Mrs. Bev Borkowski - lead  

   Mrs. Meg Gates - assistant 

PreK   Mrs. Jan Walter - lead 

   Mrs. Joyce Gilpin - assistant Monday/Wednesday/Friday 

   Mrs. Margaret Malloy - assistant Tuesday/Thursday    

   Mrs. Jen Rosato - lead 

   Mrs. Cheryl Posen - assistant Monday/Friday 

   Mrs. Donna Dickson - assistant Wednesday 

Floating Assistant - M-F - Mrs. Denise Schwanholt 

Substitutes - Mrs. Jennifer Keller, Mrs. Eileen Ruegg 

Director Mrs. Carrie Engel 

BookKeeper Mrs. Karen Delaney 

PreK Music   Mrs. Carolyn Webb 
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This year, we renamed Enrichment to Creative Crew and moved it to Tuesday afternoons so all PreK 

students would have the option of attending. Students take part in a variety of hands on activities that 

align with both calendar events and their weekly themes.  Creative Crew is taught by Mrs. Liz Rosti, 

assisted by Mrs. Karen Delaney.   

Mrs. Rosato’s PreK class is piloting a program with a group of assisted living folks from Normandy 

Farms that we are calling a Multigenerational Class.  The students have met with their grandfriends, to 

talk, share a snack and do a craft together.  The whole PreK also did their final rehearsal for their 

Advent Program for them, it was very festive and spread joy to all! We hope to continue this program.   

Our student to teacher ratio is very low, allowing students needs to be met on an individual, 

developmentally appropriate basis. Themes are presented to students each week and cover a number of 

topics and academic goals. In keeping with the high standards of area school districts kindergarten 

readiness expectations, students work on counting, letter recognition, small motor skills, colors, shapes, 

communication skills and social skills. Our classrooms are busy places and offer a range of activities 

including science, cooking, painting, music, creative play and literature. Our students also enjoy 

opportunities weekly to participate in lunch bunch and enrichment. Adding to our weekly themes, 

children participate in a variety of other programs and events that occur during the school year.  These 

programs include but are not limited to, vision screenings for all students 3 and over, fire truck visit, 

dental health presentations, picture day, Halloween parades, Thanksgiving feasts, visit by Santa, bike 

day,  and pajama day. 

The Middies and PreK children participate in two programs annually with their families. The Advent 

Program begins with seasonal songs in the church. Students then go through craft stations with their 

parents. Snacks are shared in the Fellowship Hall. Towards the end of the school year, the students sing 

songs learned throughout the year and enjoy snacks with their families. 

Our entire staff was certified in CPR/First Aid in September, just before the start of school. 

Students and families were invited to St. John’s Nursery School Day at Church last March and the 

children’s Christmas mass.  Families who attended enjoyed these special events, we hope for greater 

attendance in years to come.   

Back to School meetings were held on the first two days of school at drop off time instead of having it 

in the evening.  In doing this, we were able to avoid conflict with local public and parochial schools’ 

Back to School Nights.  We had excellent parent attendance.  Safety procedures for car line were 

discussed as well as the general operations for the school year.  Parents also had the opportunity to meet 

teachers and see the classrooms while assistants took students to play outside.   

In January, we collected socks rolled with granola bars and packs of crackers for The Giving Tree to 

give to homeless men in Norristown and Philadelphia. All students donated socks, the Pre K rolled the 

socks, the middies counted the socks and our Youngn’s used the socks to help them learn about pairs. 

242 sock rolls were donated. In April, we had a Trike a Thon to benefit St. Jude Children’s Research 

Hospital. Rain pushed us inside. We taped out a “racetrack” in the fellowship hall and brought the 

tricycles inside.  It turned out to be an outstanding event. The students loved riding the track.  They 

took turns cheering each other on and riding.  It was a terrific event, the children raised $4,326.98 for 

the children of St. Jude.  In the fall, our families contributed many shoes to the church’s Soles for Souls 

Service Project.  Mrs. Rosie Cook, a PreK parent, spear headed a collection for a school in 

Houston.  Our school was matched to PreK/K special needs classroom in a school ravaged by 
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Hurricane Harvey.  So many backpacks, lunch bags, pencils, paper, crayons, glue, scissors, books, 

puzzles and classroom manipulatives were donated that Mrs. Perez(the classroom teacher we were 

matched with) was able to share supplies throughout her school.   

We hosted our third annual Ice Cream Social and Art Show.  Students came to school with their 

families to enjoy an ice cream treat and explore the classrooms which were beautifully decorated with 

art work from each and every student.  Over 300 people attended during the course of the night. 

Building improvements include new windows throughout the school and in the west entrance for 

$18,000.00.  All windows are screened and have a 6 inch safety latch to protect against falls.  New 

blinds were added to the PreK windows, the old blinds could not be reused as they mounted inside the 

frame which would negate the warranty.  On the playground the PVC and mulch were removed for 

$2,600.00.  Students were tripping over the barriers and the mulch was difficult to keep deep, weeded 

and bee free.  Grass has been planted al over the playground.  The bathroom sinks were lowered to 

child heights so we could take away the step stools.   The teachers and assistants vacuum the 

classrooms and clean toys, tables and chairs. The school pays $2,150.00 per month to the church for 

building usage and phones. We have also been asked to contribute $600/year to copier costs. We enjoy 

Barry Stock as our custodian. Both staff and students appreciate all Barry does for St. John’s.  

St. John’s Nursery School is currently enrolling for the 2018 - 2019 school year. In an effort to increase 

our enrollment, we will once again use yard signs.  As always, we appreciate the church congregation’s 

support and recommendations to neighbors, families and friends! 

Respectfully Submitted,  Carrie Engel  

Boy Scout Troop 98 

Greetings, Parishioners of St. John's! 

 

St. John's very own Boy Scout Troop 98 continues to enjoy a successful and highly engaging program 

with strong participation. What's remarkable (or maybe not) is that a program dreamed up over 100 

years ago can still capture the attention of boys, in spite of all the other activities and distractions 

competing for their attention. Here are some of the things we've undertaken and accomplished in the 

past year: 

¶ We have membership of almost 70 Scouts, far above the average, and we retain over 90% of 

them from year-to-year. 

¶ Most of our Scouts attend at least one long-term camp each year, and we undertake a long-

distance expedition every two years.  

¶ Last year 12 of our Scouts attended the National Jamboree, joining over 30,000 Scouts and 

leaders from around the world for 10 days of exciting activities, community service, and 

fellowship. Do you know that when the Jamboree takes place it temporarily becomes the 2nd 

largest city in West Virginia? 

¶ Many of our Scouts advanced in rank, and six of our boys earned the coveted rank of Eagle 

Scout, awarded to them at St. John's last June. We have many more boys close to completing 

their Eagle rank and expect another group to be recognized this Spring. 

¶ Troop 98 undertook many community service projects, including two at St. John's, and we set a 

new record for food collection in the National "Scouting for Food" drive in November, 

gathering an astonishing 3,747 pounds over two days of collection. 
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¶ Did you see any Star Wars stuff laying around the Church? In October we hosted 200 other 

Scouts and leaders at a Camporee (a weekend campout with skills competitions) which we 

planned and carried out around a Star Wars theme. This took months of planning and 

preparation but came off with flying colors. We're even anticipating the event will be soon 

featured in our national Scout magazine called Boys' Life. 

In the coming months we look forward to welcoming a new batch of incoming 5th grade boys, many of 

them from Cub Scout Pack 6, which St. John's also sponsors. And in July over 20 of our Scouts will set 

off to the mountains of Northern New Mexico for a 12 day backpacking expedition at the Philmont 

Scout Ranch, which many consider the crown jewel of Scouting adventure. 

 

We want all of St. Johns' parishioners and staff to know how much we appreciate the warm welcome 

and strong logistical support we receive from the parish with facilities, projects, backyard campouts, 

supportive meeting times and more. Several times a year some of us visit other troops and our Scouts 

and leaders often reflect on the unique and special relationship we have at St. John's. Please let us know 

if you ever need our support on a church or individual level (A Scout is Helpful!) and we look forward 

to seeing you around the Parish and at Scout Sunday. If you know of any 5th grade boys (or older) who 

might be interested in Scouting have them check out our website: www.troop98.com 

 

Best wishes for a fabulous 2018 from Boy Scout Troop 98! –Bob Trejo, Scoutmaster 

 

http://www.troop98.com/

